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Take Bloomington back from real estate profiteer

The largely successful four-month campaign by Monroe County residents to gather remonstration forms to stop
Bloomington's forcible annexation of its suburbs ended on January 6, 2021. Margaret Clements, one of the anti-
annexation campaign’s prime movers, offered the following observations at a Monroe County Remonstration
Closure Event, held at the Monroe County Courthouse

hank you, Commissioner Thomas, for your kind introduction. From the beginning of this process, back in

May of 2021, when we learned that the Mayor and the City of Bloomington had decided to go forward with

their ill-advised, aggressive annexation plan, you have been so kind and generous in working together to
devise a plan that raised awareness, reduced error, and had the chance to convince the Bloomington City Counci
to vote no on annexation. | want to thank you for your insights.

Since that time, Sandy Sabbagh, who has been a tireless volunteer throughout this process, and | have held more
than thirty driveway events across all of the annexation areas where we worked with residents to get signatures,
to help them gain volunteers, and at which we could coordinate the process that has proven to be successfu
across all of the annexation areas. Ellen Siffin has been working steadily and intelligently gaming all of the various
possible legal outcomes of this effort.

Even though | am not in any annexation area, | have been working every day since May, as an unpaid private
citizen, from 7 in the morning to 11 at night to defeat annexation. In essence | have been working for free doing
what the populace wants while at the same time, their tax dollars are paying the salaries of pecople who are doing
to them what they don't want.

Although the Mayor and six members of the Bloomington City Council would not listen to the people when they
pleaded with them to vote no on annexation, and the City Council would not consider that the people
demonstrated that they had the necessary 65% to void annexation with their petitions this summer, and the City
Council was urged to consider how divisive their aggressive annexation plan was, they refused to listen to the
people.









